
School Community Council Meeting Agenda 
February 20, 2018 

In attendance: Jane Bernston, Monty Eyink, Sarah Trefethen, Landon Clark, Tony Coda, Lacy Egbert, 
Cari Fifield, Bruce Simpson, and Rae Louie 
 
SCC Business: 

• Welcome 

• Approve minutes from January meeting Jane motioned to approve, the entire group second 
the motion and approved the minutes. 

 
SIC / Counselor / School Representative Report:  

• 8th grade pre-registration with Highland High went well.  
 

Community Interests: 

• Landon Clark: Sugarhouse Community Council Chair, and Dilworth SCC Chair 

• The big Shopko area project will be completed in 2019 

• This summer of 2018, 1300 E between 1300 South to 2100 South will be under construction to 
replace the water pipe which dates back to 1908.  

• Next summer, 2019 1300 E will be repaved.  

• Wilmington between 1300 E and 100 E will also be repaved this summer.  

• The 21st and 21st area was zoned so the giant apartment complex that had been proposed 
cannot be built.  

• Foothill master plan is being studied and developed.  

• For more information, please go to https://sugarhousecouncil.org 
 

Principal Report: 
● School Improvement Plan & Land Trust Plan Progress we will continue 2018-19 SIP/School 

LAND Trust Process. However, there are some changes in the SIP for the next school year 

and moving forward. 

● SIP is now Called the EEP (Excellence and Equity Plan)  

● The EEP consist of 4 main areas:  

● Collaboration with families 
● Expectations for students 
● Respond to individual needs 
● Provide safe healthy environment 

● Each school has been asked to target 3 main goals for each of these 4 areas and work toward 

these goals for 3 years, with an annual review.  

● The EEP is due by March 23rd. 

● Jane will type up the brainstorming from today’s meeting and combine the ideas with the 

faculty ideas. Please review the photo embedded below to see the initial list. 

● Please respond to Jane ASAP jane.berntson@slcschools.org with any goals you would like 

considered to be a part of the EEP.  

● The EEP can be funded with Land Trust money. 

● This school year 2017-2018 Hillside’s Land Trust budget was $54,000. 

● Next school year 2018-2019 Hillside’s Land Trust budget will be $60,000. 



 
 
● School Safety Plan:  

● Every other month Hillside is required to perform a full evacuation fire drill 
● Every other month Hillside is encouraged to perform an alternate drill, ex:  gas leak, 

 chemical spill, earthquake, etc.   
● Beacon Heights Elementary on 2500 E is the main evacuation/reunification site. 
● Fresh Market on 2300 East and Parley’s Way is the secondary evacuation/reunification 

 site.  
● Once school has stared for the day, all doors except for main front door is locked. 
● Teachers, custodians, and My Eyink are always walking the halls. 
● Students cannot wear hoods or hats in the school for safety reasons. Students must be 

 recognizable to faculty and staff at all times.  
● It was suggested to have stanchions placed near the front doors to encourage visitors to 

 walk directly to the office.  
● Main lesson learned in last year’s lockdown was communication took too long due to 

 PowerSchool being overloaded as Highland High was having a lockdown at the same 
 time.  

● Jane reported it took nearly 15 minutes to get communication out. This was a 
 PowerSchool issue.  

● It was suggested to have a bell code system in place so bells could signal drills without 
 the intruder or threat being aware of the communication.  

● The district is looking into a communication app for emergency situations.  
● There are 5 fire pulls in Hillside and none of them are located on the 2nd floor.  
● There is a safety meeting at Highland High School on April 4th from 6-8pm open to the 

 public to discuss safety.  
● Please contact Jane at jane.berntson@slcschools.org or Monty Eyink at 

 monty.eyink@slcschools.org if you have any other safety questions or feedback.  
 

 
Next Meeting: March 20, 2018 
 


